
REPORT OF THE MEETING OF CENTERVILLE 
PLANNING COMMISSION WITH THE CITY OF 

BELLBROOK OFFICIALS. 

This meetinn was held on Tuesday, November 21, 1972 at 7:30 P.M. at the 
Centervi 11 e Muni ci oa 1 Buil dinn, 100 \.Jest Sorin,:, Va 11 ey Road, Centervi 11 e. 
Present were Mr. Harold We 11 s, Pruce flaker, Elmer Tate, Gary Maxton, ,lohn 
Myers, of the Centervi 11 e Pl anni no Comflli ssi on, Karl Schab, City Enqi neer, 
Robert Wi nterha 1 ter, City Planner and James Smith, City Manaqer 

Those attending from Bellbrook were John H. Koon, David Holmes and Mr. 
Gilbert of the Bellbrook Planninq Commission, 11rs. Rosalie Beers, Secy. to 
the Planning Co!'1f11ission and Mr. Robert Yeager of the Bellbrook Citv Co1Jncil. 

The City Enqineer reviewed the area which drains into Bellbrook from Center­
vi 11 e from maos which had been orovi ded bv the 'foo 1 nert Comoanv. There is a 
total of 1026 acres which drains from the north and west throuqh the Paul 
Laop prooerty into Rellbroqk at one ooint near Bellbrook's Tarinico Trail. 
Aooroximatelv 235 acres of this total acreaoe is in Greene Countv and Bell-
brook. · · 

Bellbrook presently has nlans fnr a 15 acre Shoppino Center nevelooment in 
the southeast corner of HilfllinC1ton Pike and Rt. 725, 50 acres set aside for 
business on what is kna1·m as the Weller Farn; 20 acres for aoartrients in the 
southeast corner, and a oossibilttv of a court ordered rezoninry of 60 acres 
for a 900 unit multi-family develonfllent, all draininq into this area. Center­
ville has 10 acres zoned business in the northwest corner of "!ilminaton and 
Rt. 725, 25 acres in the Paul Lapp land plus the multi-family in th~ Paul 
Laop area. 

Be 11 brook indicated that there v,as a 1 ack of cnooeration between the Greene 
County Sewer District, the Montqofllery County District and the City of Rell­
brook as to inforr1ation beinC1 fllade available. 

Be 11 brook suqnested that vie exn lore the poss i hi 1 i ty of formi nn n Be 11 brook­
Centerville storm sewer district involvino this area. The fe11sibility of 
building a reservoir in Centerville to act as a holdino basin for runoff 
water in the Paul Lann area was also mentioned. The nresent small lake areas 
on the Lapn pronerty are not .of sufficient size to have sufficient holdinq 
capacitv to a 11 ow slow rel ease of runoff. Be 11 brook recorifllended a ioimt: 
engineerinq study of the area to solve the drain,HJe oroblem. Our Citv Enqi­
neer did meet with the enoi neeri nq fi m of fle 11 brook, Kraft-Shaw ?, Weiss, 
Prior to this meeting to exn1ore the orobleris. 

A decision vias reached to submit to each other their zonina requests in an 
area alono Wilminqton Pike aonroximatelv one mile east and west. There is an 
action in Greene Countv courts now oendinq to rezone some 60 acres in the vici­
nity of Wilminaton Pike and Rt. 725 to allow·construction of 900 multi-fafllily 
units. 

Bellbrook was given copies of the Centerville Zoninq Ordinance and the Master 
Plan. They are to submit the same data to Centerville. 

Another meeting between the two bodies was scheduled for January 23, 1973. 


